
EXCERPT FROM THE DRAFT MINUTES OF THE

AUDIT COMMITTEE

HELD ON 15 JANUARY 2010
                                                                                                                                                                                                       

AUC.17/10
TREASURY MANAGEMENT STRATEGY STATEMENT, INVESTMENT STRATEGY AND MINIMUM REVENUE PROVISION STRATEGY 2010/11

The Treasury and Insurance Manager submitted report RD.71/09 setting out the Council's Treasury Management Strategy Statement for 2010/11 in accordance with the CIPFA Code of Practice on Treasury Management.

He informed Members that the Investment Strategy and the Minimum Revenue Provision Strategy for 2010/11 were incorporated as part of the Statement, as were the Prudential Indicators as required within the Prudential Code for Capital Finance in Local Authorities.

The Treasury and Insurance Manager indicated that the draft version of the Statement was considered by the Executive on 17 December 2009 prior to the consultation period on the draft budget for 2010/11 and this draft was originally circulated to the Audit Committee.  The Statement as compared to the draft had been amended in places to address some of the issues raised in the draft Guidance on Investments recently issued by the DCLG.  Although the final version of the Guidance would not be issued for some weeks, it was anticipated that it would be very similar to the draft Guidance.  In addition, a revised version of the CIPFA Code had just been produced which was discussed in a new Appendix E and that too had informed the revised report 
He added that further amendments may be required before the final version was presented to full Council for final approval in February.

In response to Members’ questions regarding debt rescheduling (Section 9.1 of the report refers), the Treasury and Insurance Manager explained the background to and reason for the current view that a premature repayment of the stock issue was not recommended because of the size of the premium payment that would be incurred.  The position remained under review should circumstances change.

The Assistant Director (Resources) added that a decision would have to be taken at the date of maturity in 2020 on whether and how to re‑finance the sum of £15m referred to above.

RESOLVED – That the Audit Committee received report RD.71/09; and wished to draw the attention of the Executive to Appendix E setting out the Revised CIPFA Code of Practice on Treasury Management and, in particular, the recommendation for the City Council to nominate the Audit Committee to be responsible for ensuring effective scrutiny of the Treasury Strategy and Policies.







